QC expands financial aid program

THE Quezon City government has ear-
marked P600 million for its expanded fi-
nancial aid program amid the coronavirus
disease19 pandemic.

The amount would come from the
city’s P2.8-billion supplemental budget
for 2020 to expand the coverage of its Ka-
lingang QC financial assistance program
to all vulnerable sectors.

“We saw the pressing need to expand
the financial aid program after many am-
bulant and unregistered vendors were
discovered during the first wave,” Mayor
Joy Belmonte said.

Among the unregistered vendors who
were not covered during the initial distri-
bution of P2,000 cash aid are sellers of
dry goods and cellular phone accessories,
she added.

The expanded program shall also cov-
er solo parents, persons with disability
and senior citizens who are also affected

by the Enhanced Community Quarantine
due to COVID-19.

“We want to make sure that all vulner-
able sectors will be covered so we allotted
part of our supplemental fund for them,”
Belmonte said.

The city government earlier allotted
P200 million for its 100,000 residents,
covering drivers of public utility jeeps,
tricycles, pedicabs, taxis, transport net-
work vehicle service and AUV express
as well as market vendors and other daily
wage earners.

As of April 23, 7 p.m., Quezon City
has 1,085 confirmed COVID-19 cases.

Rogelio Reyes, Public Employment
Service Office chief, said as of April 21,
around 36,582 beneficiaries have already
received P2,000 each,

The city government is facing a huge
logistics challenge as far as distribution of
the cash aid to over 200,000 senior citizens.
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